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most of the time watching me rather than in obtaining food. Again 
the next year, on July 15, I was surprised to find a single Curlew on the 
same beach feeding with ten or a dozen Spotted Sandpipers. I 'approached 
as nearly as I dared and watched him fo• some time until he finally took 
wing and flew east over the breakwater. I found him again later and this 
time as he left the beach he made the "pip, pip," note five or six times 
in rapid succession as he flew past me. 

This year (1924) on the first touch of cool weather on July 10, ! walked 
to the breakwater where ! found about seventy-five or a hundred immature 
Bonaparte's and Herring Gulls, twenty Spotted and one Least Sandpiper. 
As ! returned a Curlew flew from a bunch of Gulls and called "pip, 
pip," as he took wing. He alighted farther on and was busy preening his 
feathers as I watched him. On August 1, we had another cool spell and 
! found a Curlew on the beach, and apparently the same bird the next 
day. He seemed to be feeding on light colored moths with bodies one-half 
to three-quarters of an inch in length which had been washed ashore some 
dead and others still living.--E. W. Hadeler, Painesville, Ohio. 

The Red-backed Sandpiper and Hudsonian Godwit in Oklahoma. 
--During the spring of 1924, a large ntunber of shore-birds frequented a 
shallow pond in a corn field a half mile south of Norman, Oklahoma. We 
recorded sixteen species of Limicolae here, two of which are new to the 
State list. The Red-backed Sandpiper (Pelidna alpina sakhalina) was 
seen on only one date, May 15, at which time there was a flock of five in 
full summer plumage. One was collected and given to the museum of the 
University of Oklahoma. The Hudsonfan Godwits (Limosa haemastica) 
were seen May 12 and 15; four on the first day when one was watched 
through field glasses for some time at a distance of fifteen feet, and three 
on the fifteenth. No specimen was secured, as on th• first date we were 
without a gun, and the next time the birds were too wary. However we 
have found in the University museum three specimens that had previously 
been overlooked; they were taken by Mr. E. D. Crabb in Canadian County 
in 1911. 

A single Semipalmated Plover (Charadrius semipalmatus), observed on. 
May 15, was collected and is the first specimen recorded from the State, 
the only other instance being a sight record. Other birds of special interest 
were four Long-billed Dowitchers seen April 5, 6 and 8, five Willets May 
12, and four Still Sandpipers May 14 and 15. 

Semipalmated Sandpipers were the most abundant species and were 
seen for the longest period--from April 4 (our first visit to the pond) 
till June 8 at which date there were still two of these birds as well as two 

White-rumped Sandpipers. Two days later the last transient shore-bird 
had left.--M•R.•RET M. N•cE •qD L. B. NIc•, Amherst, Mass. 

Red Phalarope (Phalaropus fulicarius) in Africa.--We have 
received a specimen of the Red Phalarope at the Transvaal Museum, a 


